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03.10.2013

Dear Prime Minister,

Re Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities – liability of Luxembourg government in respect of Amazon

The Mental Disability Advocacy Center (MDAC) is an international human rights organisation which advances the rights of children and adults with intellectual disabilities and psycho-social (mental health) disabilities. 
It has been brought to our attention that Amazon, a global corporation registered in Luxembourg, is offering items for sale which perpetuate stereotypes about people with psycho-social (mental health) disabilities, and which impair their right to live in the community as well as the right to dignity.
Luxembourg is a state party to the United Nations Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (UN CRPD), ratified in 2011. The right to live in the community for people with disabilities is laid out in Article 19 of the Convention, and the right to dignity is recognised as a fundamental principle of the Convention in Article 3. 

The sale of items on Amazon.co.uk entitled ‘Ladies Psycho Killer Nurse Costume’, ‘Zwangsjacke Deluxe XL’ and ‘Killer Psycho Sideshow Clown Halloween Costume’ (screenshots enclosed) seek to induce sales based on stereotypes associated with people with psycho-social (mental health) disabilities, linking them with acts of violence or suggesting that they should be subject to the use of inhumane restraints.

Under Article 8 of the CRPD Luxembourg is under a duty to “adopt immediate, effective and appropriate measures” and to “combat stereotypes, prejudices and harmful practices relating to persons with disabilities, including those based on sex and age, in all areas of life.” Article 4(1)(e) of the CRPD requires Luxemburg to “take all appropriate measures to eliminate discrimination on the basis of disability by any person, organisation or private enterprise” such as Amazon.
I would be grateful for a response on the steps that your Government will be taking in this matter, both to remedy the current situation and ensure that such items are not offered for sale in the future.

Yours sincerely,

Oliver Lewis
Executive Director 
Hercegprímás utca 11, H-1051 Budapest, Hungary • tel: +361 413 2730 • fax:+36 1 413 2739 • e-mail: mdac@mdac.info • website: www.mdac.info
The Mental Disability Advocacy Center is an international human rights organisation which advances the rights of children and adults with intellectual disabilities and psycho-social disabilities. Our vision is a world of equality – where emotional, mental and learning differences are valued equally; where the inherent autonomy and dignity of each person is fully respected; and where human rights are realised for all persons without discrimination of any form. 


[image: image1.jpg][image: image2.jpg]